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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles and Ladies,
	 What a summer, Kim and I have had a great time representing Al Menah.  We 
have had a great team working with us, and I’d like to thank your Divan for giving so 
much of their time and resources to help make our Temple the best it can be.
	 We started the summer off with our 8th Annual John David Dudley Fishing 
Tournament on May 14th.   I’m glad to announce that we were able to raise $7500 wow 
how great!  A huge THANK YOU goes out to Dennis & Paula Belford and Johnny and 
Dianna Dudley for all of their time and support with this project.
	 On June 18th we had the opportunity to honor our Al Menah Ladies with a 
luncheon. Our Ladies who are so important to us and they never looked better, what a 
great day. Thank you to Rene Hedgepath for all her hard work in planning the luncheon.  
July 2nd Kim and I along with Randy and Beth Williams went to the Rainbow Girl 
Grand Assembly; the work these girls do is amazing. I was totally floored and at the end 
of the night when we were given a check for $6000 for the Lexington Hospital, what a 
great job these young ladies do for the Shrine.
	 We flew off to Tampa the next morning for Imperial Session. The first big 
thing for Al Menah was the Appeal of the Article 30 Sentence filed by Jerry Primm 
against Eric Thompson which was heard on July 2nd and the verdict was read out in 
session. Eric Thompson’s two year Suspension was increased to twenty years by the 
Grievance and Appeals Committee. The next big news was Imperial Sir Jerry Gant was 
voted to oversee our Hospitals and that Tampa would be able to sell Ads in the Shriner 
Magazine, as well as to sale our mailing list and contact information. The selling of Ads 
and our mailing list both passed by big margins on the floor and the money raised by 
this should offset the need to increase dues for a while.
	 Well we returned from Tampa just in time to enjoy a great dinner with the 
Demolay.  These young men did a great job as always. I’d like thank John Whittaker for 
all the support this year and also for the Honor they gave me.
	 On July 17th I meet with Williamson County Shrine Club at Kroger in Belle 
Meade to receive a check from that store Manager whose child was a Shrine Patient. A 
Special thanks to Teresa Travis for putting that together, our Ladies are great.
	 To finish up the month of July we had Casino Night, which was great, Pleas-
ant View Parade, and much more.  I hope you’ve taken advantage of all the summer 
activities and have enjoyed the “Shrine Life”, but now it is time to buckle down and 
focus on our Circus. The Fall Ceremonial will be September 17th and our Car Show is 
September 24th.  Nobles we need your help and our Kids need your help at the end of 
the day you are the only one that can make a difference.  Please ask someone to be a 
Shriner, sale a plaque, come to a meeting or just be a friend to someone who is down.  

God bless,
Jeff Head, Potentate

615-310-9009
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

      Greetings Nobles and Ladies!  Although we 
have been dark the past two months, we 

have been busy and had a lot of events 
going on. In May we were at Fun Fest 
and just a week later in Lexington with 
several Nobles and Ladies from Al Men-
ah attending Hospital Day. In June we 
had our Ladies Luncheon followed by a 
busy July. The Divan and others were at 

the Imperial Session in Tampa, Florida 
while a lot of you participated in the 4th 

of July parades.  After an exciting Demolay 
Conclave, we attended Divan Days at Lexington 

Hospital. As you can see we have been busy this summer. Thanks 
to everyone that has worked hard to make these events successful.
     This month we will have our Stated & Unit Meeting on 8/16 
and the SESA Convention in Warner Robbins, Georgia will be 
8/17 thru 8/20.  We look forward to seeing all the Al Menah No-
bles and Ladies at SESA.  On August 26th & 27th we are planning 
a Hospital Trip to Cincinnati. If you are interested in going, please 
contact the office.  This is another one of our AWESOME hospitals 
and a trip you won’t forget.  
     Our Fall Ceremonial is scheduled for September 17th and 
Nobles and Ladies we need Candidates!! Everyone has the respon-
sibility to be a part of our Membership Team and help Al Menah 
increase our members.  Membership should be everyone’s top 
priority!!
     Looking ahead the Circus is just around the corner, Oct 13th 
thru 16th and we will need everyone’s help and support to make 
this year’s circus successful. Thanks to all that have joined the 
Ring Master Club, it’s not too late for those that have not joined 
yet. Contact Scott Jones, Phil Parman, Van Miller or myself for 
information.  Yours in faith,

Chief Rabban
Frank Hester

Hope everyone is having a great summer. 
Al Menah has been very busy. Imperial 

Session was great in Tampa, we were well 
represented, with all the Divan, Dennis 
Belford, Parker Tolar, John Weaver, Da-
vid Wantland and Gale Robinson there.
     Hope everyone had a great time at 
the Casino Party. Mater and his com-
mittee do a great job every year!

     Please everyone go out and bring 
one new Noble in for the September 17th 

Ceremonial. 
     As well, the Circus Ads are needing to be 

sold from everyone. This is a great fundraiser for the Temple and 
the Units/Clubs to be involved in. 
     In closing, pleases keep the families of the Nobles that have 
passed away in your prayers.

Asst. Rabban
Horace Perkins III

ASSISTANT RABBAN�������������������������������

ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________

I hope everyone had an awesome summer!  We 
have numerous things coming up, the Southeast-

ern Shrine Association which will start on Au-
gust 17th in Warner Robins, GA.  I know Al 
Menah will be well represented and I wish all 
the units good luck with your competitions.
     We all know that it will be Circus Time 
in Tennessee soon, so you will be receiving 

your Nobility Tickets in the mail soon.  The 
Al Menah Shrine Circus is not only our main 

fundraiser for the temple, it is a marketing tool 
for us to reach out and tell our story.  Not only 

would we like for each noble to purchase their tickets, 
we would love for you to get involved.  There are numerous ways to do 
that:  sell ads, promote the circus, organize a group of underprivileged kids 
for the Saturday morning show, and volunteer to work.  The Three Rings 
Club has just been organized by Joseph Anderson for the purpose of pro-
moting the circus.  If this is something you would like to be involved in, then 
please, call him at 615-424-4831.  Every Noble has something to offer this 
great fraternity, so let’s all get involved at some level and we will all succeed.
     Without promotion, a terrible thing happens... Nothing!   “P.T. Barnum”
     I hope every day is a circus day! Oriental Guide

Scott Jones

Yes my Fellow Nobles, the Hot Sands of the 
Desert is in Middle Tn.and I hope “YOU 

ARE STAYING COOL”....
     1st, Our Hearts & Prayers  goes out 
to the families of the Nobles that we 
lost since our last SHRINER. Out-
standing Brothers that love the Craft 
and what it stands for.
     For YOUR DIVAN, it been a Very 

Busy Summer trying to keep Al Menah 
on top of things within our Temple, with 

Imperial, and MOST OF ALLwith our 
Hospitals. You DO NOT want to miss our 

Aug. meeting....
     NOW....The Old Saying... “If you build it, they will come”...
Well...2019 Imperial Shrine... Let say I hope we have rooms for 
everyone that says... “WE ARE COMING TO NASHVILLE” 
we have Shrine Temples asking for..20-30-40-60 rooms. Nash-
ville 4-1/2 hours drive from about 20+ Shrine Temple’s and they 
cannot wait.  “HELP!!!” We are needing every one of the Al 
Menah Family to be a part of this BIG EVENT  July 1st thru 4th 
2019.  Not only the Nobles, also our ladies will be needed to pull 
off this event.  .Let’s show off. Nashville and the Great Family we 
have at Al Menah. 
     Your Divan is working for YOU...NOW it YOUR TURN...
Aug.16th Stated Meeting is the KICK-OFF for the rest of the Year 
within Al Menah ...MAKE A POINT TO BE THERE
� High Priest and Prophet

 Randy Williams 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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Paper Sale Donation from Kroger

On Monday, 7/18 Potentate Jeff Head and members of the William-
son County  Shrine Club were with Kroger Management at their Belle 
Meade store  where they presented a $1,000.00 to us  for the Shrine 
Hospitals for Children. The Kroger Manager was an acquaintance of 
Scotty and Teresa Travis who put this together for the Al Menah Shrine 
Hospitals for Children Paper Sale.
	  This is a portion of a message from Phyllis Berry, wife of this  
Kroger Store Manager, Michael Berry.  

	Let me tell you, our son was a Shrine Hospital patient 
and we are forever grateful  The experience was an 
awakening in humanity. The care was phenomenal. The 
friendship my family made. The support from the men in 
your fraternity was phenomenal. We thank you for all you 
and your members do for children across the country.

 Sincerely 
Phyllis Berry

Fraternally, 
Butch Mayes, WCSC

2016 Al Menah 
Shrine Fall 

Ceremonial
September 17, 2016

Nobles please note that our Fall Cer-
emonial is just a few months away. I 
would greatly appreciate your help 
in recruiting new members into our 
fraternity. As most of you are aware 
our membership has decreased over 
the past few years and no one person 
can correct this. This will take a great 
effort from the entire Al Menah fam-
ily. I am asking that you do your best 
to try and help with our member-
ship drive. If needed, I have materials 
and petitions available. Please let me 
know what I can do to help. I will be 
sending out additional information in 
the next few weeks.

Fraternally, Sam Isbell
Al Menah - Membership Chairman

sam.isbell@almenahshriners.org
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Items of Interest...
Ladies Savannah Trip during SESA:

	 Date: 	 Thursday August 18,2016
	 Time: 	 Leave @ 8:00 am Leave Savannah @ 3:00p,m.
	 Transportation: 	 Furnished by Al Menah with 
		  Al Menah Vans and Drivers
	 Availability: 	 First 28 Ladies that RSVP
	 RSVP: 	 Kim Head @ (615) 337-3417 (voice or text)
		  Reservations must be made by August 10,2016

  Notices.............................................

Shriners with Kroger Management: Butch Mayes, Potentate Jeff Head, 
Scotty Travis, Jesse Riggs, and Jerry Rosson

AUG 2016�
Aug. 16	 Stated Meeting AMSC
AUG 18-20 	SESA 
	 Warner Robbins, GA
Aug 26-27	 Cincinnati hospital trip

SEPT 2016�
Sept 14	 Ed Goodwin Memorial 	
	 Ladies Golf Tournament
Sept 17	 Fall Ceremonial 
Sept 24	 Car Show
Oct 13-16 	 Circus
Oct 22	 Al Menah Clown Auction

Upcoming 
Events

(as of this publication)
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AL MENAH SHRINERS 

DIRECTOR’S STAFF 
7th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 
 
 
  PLACE:   NASHBORO VILLAGE  (PHONE 615-367-2311)  
  DATE:   SEPT. 15, 2016  (THURSDAY) 
  CHECK-IN:   10:00 AM  - 11:30 AM 
  LUNCH:   11:30 AM 
  TIME:    12:30 PM  SHOTGUN START 
  COST:   $75.00 PER PLAYER-INCLUDES LUNCH, GOLF, CART, 
      PUTTING CONTEST, FREE RANGE BALLS    
      & SPECIAL DOOR PRIZES 
  FORMAT:   FOUR MAN SCRAMBLE 
   
       

PRIZES 
  *  FLIGHTED     *  60 & Over—Gold Tee Box   
  *  CLOSEST TO HOLE/ ALL PAR 3’S  *  59 & Under—White Tee Box 
      

 DOOR PRIZES   
 
 PLAYER (1)______________________________  PLAYER (3)_______________________________                        
   (NAME & PHONE)      (NAME & PHONE) 
 
 PLAYER (2)______________________________  PLAYER (4)_______________________________
   (NAME & PHONE)      (NAME & PHONE) 
 

CONTACTS 
  
 JIM BELLAR    (615) 330-3343    EDDIE HILL   (615)  973-4789 
 DON HEATH  (615) 642-8694    GARY GRAF  (615)  516-1341 
 DON HILL    (615)  394-5962    RANDY WOODARD  (615)  943-0704 
     
            

 

PLEASE MAIL ALL CHECKS TO: 
AL MENAH SHRINE CENTER 

P. O. BOX 78454 
NASHVILLE, TN 37207 

(615) 226-7766 

2016 
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CENTER
NEWS

CLOWNS 
It’s been hot lately but not to hot to 
stop the Fabulous Al Menah Clowns 
from putting on makeup and getting 
out to spread some cheer. We’ve par-
ticipated in parades at Fountain Head, 
KY, and Greenbriar 4th of July. We’ve 
dressed out for an event on Memori-
al Day, and had 10 clowns make the 
annual pilgrimage to the Red Skelton 
festival in Vincennes, IN. By the time 
you read this we will have participat-
ed in several more dress outs includ-
ing the Pegram Old Timer’s parade, 
entertaining at an assisted living facil-
ity, and had numerous skit practices 
in preparation for SESCA in Warner 
Robins GA.
    The Shrine may be dark but we’ve 
had, and continue to have fellowship 
opportunities. We’ll have a few more 
coming in August so watch your 
email for invitations. 
     The Black Camel has taken two 
of our clowns recently. We said good 
bye to Marvin “Popcorn” Ashley 
Austin “Tooter” Ragan, and most re-
cently Oliver “Bo-Diddley” Tribble. 
Please continue to keep their families 
in your prayers. We have some of our 
brothers or their ladies suffering seri-
ous illness. Please pray for their com-
fort and recovery. 
    The Circus will be here before we 
know it. Remember there to sell those 
circus adds and make sure you have 
paid your add and get your picture in 
the Circus Coloring Book!
     “I remain just one thing, and one 
thing only, and that is a clown. It places 
me on a far higher plane than any poli-

tician.”  Charlie Chaplin
 Frank “Froggy” Wilson

Secretary

A quick note about our activities for 
July.
Big old parade in Greenbrier for the 
4th. That there parade started off 
with a bang. Our big ol van broke 
down and we were the last float 
through. Looks like we got grim-
mlims in the electrical box. 
     Hope you’ns made it to Spring-
field’s very own hot spot barbeque 
place “Whitts”. We had a barbeque 
feast on Tuesday July 19th. We all 
had a great time. This was a big ol 
thank you for allowing us to sell 
them onions up there at Whits. 
     Until next time. Keep your pow-
der dry and be sure to pray for our 
Shrine Children, and our troops in 
harms way. God Bless the ole USA.

See Ya!
Claude Claytor, Captain

GREETERS
The Temple may be dark, but the 
Greeters just keep going. I don’t 
know how Joe Bell keeps doing it, 
but each year his cookout is better 
than the year before (he even kept 
the rain away). If you miss this 
year’s I’m sorry it was great one. 
Joe we love you and Peggy and 
your annual Cookout. 
      I am told that the Ladies Lun-
cheon was also a “blast”. As was the 
greeters trip to see the Sounds at the 
new ballpark
     The Paper Sales week-end has 
past, but the paper sale is an on-go-
ing drive. Remember the Plaque 
Sales run year round 
     It’s time to start selling Circus 
Ads. Start making a list of everyone 
you deal with, each is a great pros-
pect for ads
     Start with large Ads and if neces-
sity go to a smaller ad, don’t
forget the new $10.00 Name spon-
sor ads.
     We will miss our Chaplain Jim 
York who passed away in June, G-D 

must have a big task for him. We all 
offer our condolences to Anne and 
the entire York family
     Keep Keith Corbin in our prayers 
and all those that are hurting or ill. 
As well as all those in the Armed 
Forces both in harm’s way and serv-
ing around the world  

Lou Becker 

LEGION OF HONOR
The long hot summer is still with us 
and we have been enjoying it. The 
Legion of  Honor had a cook-out at 
the Al Menah picnic shelter on June 
11th. It was great. We had a good 
turn-out and the food was good. 
Thanks to Chef Ornes and Chef Sil-
va for grilling the meats and thanks 
to all the ladies for bringing deli-
cious side dishes.
    We had another get together on 
July 19th at El Ray Azteca Mexican 
Restaurant on Old Hickory Blvd 
and I-24. Also a good turn-out, good 
food, fun & friends. Commander 
Troy Smith brought us up to date on 
what transpired at the Shrine Capt’s 
meeting earlier that day.
    Our Vidalia onion sales in May 
went well. The onions were good 
and big and they sold fast.
    We are looking forward to the 
“South Eastern Shrine Association” 
convention in Warner Robins, GA. 
It is scheduled for August 17th thru 
20th this year and we hope to have a 
several LOH members to attend and 
participate. It is always a fun trip 
and we usually win trophies. We 
plan to practice our SESA marching 
and In-line Inspection procedures 
on August 10th and again on August 
12th. Watch your emails for more 
information.
    Ron Queen has been back in hos-
pital again and needs our prayers to 
help get him back to good health. 
Also Gary Scurlock has been in hos-
pital and Frank and Darlene Clark 
have both had health problems. Al-
though they have improved, I would 
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like to ask you to also include them 
in your prayers. In fact, I ask you to 
include all Legion of Honor members 
and their spouses in your prayers as we 
are getting older and several of us are 
beginning to have health problems.
    If you are reading this and you are 
a military veteran and also a Shriner, 
consider joining us in the Legion of 
Honor. We have a slot for you and we 
need younger members to help carry 
this proud unit into the future. You will 
be glad you did.
    Please pray for our shrine hospitals, 
the doctors, the nurses, and the children 
who are being helped. Also our military 
men and women who are still serving 
need our prayers. May God Bless, 

Roy Lindsey, PC

MOTOR CORPS
 It’s the time of year that the kids 
dread and the adults look forward 
to – Back to school time!  I hope 
that everyone has had a great sum-
mer and was able to enjoy time with 
family and friends. It’s not been an 
easy summer for our country. Let’s 
all say a prayer for our country, for 
our decision makers, for our fallen 
officers, and for everyone affected 
by the tragedies that have occurred. 
As we move towards changes in our 
lives, try to remember that there is 
strength in unity. Change brings op-
portunity. Opportunity to learn. Op-
portunity to grow. 
     After a break, it’s always hard 
to get motivated again, but let’s not 
forget the upcoming events for Al 
Menah, including the circus!  Stay 
updated and stay involved. 
     Safe travels to everyone attend-
ing the Southeastern Convention in 
Warner Robbins, GA and good luck 
in your competitions!  
     “Unity is strength…when there is 
teamwork and collaboration, won-
derful things can be achieved.”  - 
Mattie Stepanek

Noble Joey Holder
Journalist

SHRINE CLUB NEWS

Hey Cuz, we are goin to have us a 
gitting together Sunday July 31st 
at the Al Menah Shrine Center to 
I-Nish-E-Ate some Flatlanders and 
have us a good time. Be sure to 
bring your Honey and a flatlander 
and enjoy the festivities.
      4pm is the gather’n time to see 
cuz’s and we will eat at 5pm
     Then we will educate them flat-
landers in our ways. Be sure to wear 
your “Hillbilly Sunday” best!
     If you have an e-mail addresses 
please send it to dalepewitt@com-
cast.net. 
     BYOB  Oh, and pass this here 
on to all the Shriners you know! All 
yaull other outhouses are wellcume 
to join usins!

From Them There Hills, 
Cuzen Dale

PS: Bring a side dish that works 
with frid chiken to share with your 
cuz’s and a dessert if you can!

Hendersonville Shrine Club
This summer we had a very success-
ful Paper Sale and a fantastic Frank-
lin Rodeo Parade. A great big thank 
you goes out to all the Nobles and 
ladies who are helping to make our 
club successful.
Our Motor Division now has 26 
members and still growing. We 
have been out there in the parades 
looking good and having fun. We 
are looking for new members and 
you may already own a vehicle that 
would qualify!  We have Golf Carts, 
Dune Buggies and a third Sub-Di-
vision which consists of Antique 
Cars – Sports Cars – Hot Rods & 
Convertibles. Take a look in your 
garage and see if you see a vehicle 
there that you might use!
	 Our Paper Sale total so far is 
over $35,000 which already exceeds 

our total from last year. Let’s keep 
on selling those Plaques for a strong 
finish for the year. WCSC is doing 
our part to support the Shrine Hos-
pitals for Children!  We are having 
fun at the same time. That is why we 
are Shriners.
All Shriners and their Ladies are 
invited to visit WCSC on the third 
Thursday of each Month, 6:00 pm 
at Logan’s Steakhouse.
We think you will like it!  We have 
great speakers at the meetings and a 
good time. Let’s remember to keep 
those who have lost loved ones and 
our sick list in your prayers. Re-
member to thank God every day for 
this great Country of ours.
Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador

Wilson County Shrine Club
All Wilson County Shriners are 
welcome. We are meeting on the 4th 
Tuesday of every month (except Au-
gust & December) at Sammy B’s. It 
is located om the old Chop House 
building on the Old Castle Heights 
Academy grounds. We eaat at 6:00, 
meet at 7:00. We will meet there un-
til further notice. Fez Required!
     Well the Paper Sale is over and 
the onions are all gone so next proj-
ect is the Wilson County Fair which 
start on August 19th and runs until 
August 27th. We will man our di-
aper changing station throughout 
the fair. It is a free service we offer 
but we do take donations. Nobles, 
please stop by and lend a hand if 
you like or just say Hi. This is a way 
for us to spread the word about who 
we are and what we do. Be proud of 
our fraternity. Walt Trapnelll

615-405-35445
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	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 October	20,	2016	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 																												12:00	Noon	

	 	 	 	 	 	 											

																																																																																											Scottish	Rite	Golf	Tournament	

																																																																															Windtree	Golf	Course	
																																																																														810	Nonaville	Road	

																																																																																																											Mt.	Juliet,	TN	37122	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	

Tournament	Package	Includes:	
o Greens	Fee	
o Cart	Fee	
o Range	Balls	
o BBQ	buffet	served	after	play	
o Goodie	Bag		

o PC	Logo	Towel	
o Sleeve	of	Wilson	Balls	
o Bag	of	Tees	

o 2	Drink	Tickets	
	
Registration:	
	
Name:  

 ------------------------------------  

Name:   ------------------------------------  

Name:   ------------------------------------  

Name:   ------------------------------------  
	

Contacts:	
Scottish	Rite	(615)259-3434		scottishritetn@bellsouth.net	

Barry	Eldridge	(615)754-4653		barryski1@aol.com	

	
WE	NEED	HOLE	SPONSORS	$100.00	

$75.00	Per	Player	

$300.00	Per	Team	

Masonic/Scottish	Rite		

Members	
And	

Nonmembers	
	

ALL	ARE	WELCOME	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 October	20,	2016	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 																												12:00	Noon	

	 	 	 	 	 	 											

																																																																																											Scottish	Rite	Golf	Tournament	

																																																																															Windtree	Golf	Course	
																																																																														810	Nonaville	Road	

																																																																																																											Mt.	Juliet,	TN	37122	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	

Tournament	Package	Includes:	
o Greens	Fee	
o Cart	Fee	
o Range	Balls	
o BBQ	buffet	served	after	play	
o Goodie	Bag		

o PC	Logo	Towel	
o Sleeve	of	Wilson	Balls	
o Bag	of	Tees	

o 2	Drink	Tickets	
	
Registration:	
	
Name:  
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Name:   ------------------------------------  

Name:   ------------------------------------  
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Dash Plates Awarded To All Entries 

Trophies To Be Given For All Classes 

Special Awards: 

Potentate’s Trophy 

Original Best of Show 

Modified Best of Show 

Ladies Choice 

Farthest Traveled 

Oldest or Most Unusual Vehicle 

Club Participation 

14 Acre Show Site 
At 

Al Menah Shrine Center 
1354 Brick Church Pike 

Nashville, TN  37207 
Exit 87, Trinity Lane 

Call for directions 
615-226-7766 

Gates open at 7:30am 
All vehicles will be classed at registration from 8:00am until 11:00am 

Judging will be from 11:30am until 1:30pm / Awards will be presented at 3:00pm 

“RAIN or SHINE” 
Entry fee per vehicle is:  $20.00 at the gate 

Vendor space is available for $25.00 / 10’ x 10’ 
Class Sponsorships are available 

Kids Model Car Show is $5.00 

To be judged, all vehicles must have the hood up, doors open or unlocked and the trunk open.  Vehicles failing to be properly displayed 
will not be classed or judged.  Al Menah Shriners reserve the right to reclassify, add, delete, split or combine classes on the day of the 

show based on participation.  Al Menah Shriners reserve the right to remove offense, lewd or objectionable material. 

Make all checks payable to: 
Al Menah Shriners 

Attn:  Car Show 
P.O. Box 78545 

Nashville, TN  37207 

For More Information: 
Shrine Center Office:  615-226-7766 

Or 
Keary D. Fleenor:  615-289-8272 

All proceeds benefit Al Menah Shrine Center and are not deductible as a charitable donation 



Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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NOTICE: 
ALL communications for the Shriner 

should be sent to
editor.amsc@gmail.com 



A.A.O.N.M.S. 
1354 BRICK CHURCH PIKE 

P. O. Box 78545 
NASHVILLE, TN 37207

www.almenahshriners.org

Nonprofit
Organization
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Nashville, TN

Permit No. 1731

AL MENAH TEMPLE

DEADLINE FOR SEPT 2016 SHRINER IS AUG 17, 2016

Melvin B. Street
Portland, TN 

4/12/1927 – 5/20/2016

Marvin E. Ashley
Nashville, TN

11/27/1932 – 5/21/2016

Homer J. Tidwell
Nashville, TN

10/31/1933 – 5/22/2016

Thomas J. Stanfield
Hermitage, TN

7/30/1929 – 5/24/2016

Bobby M. Boner
Whites Creek, TN

7/24/1940 – 5/25/2016

Marvin R. Bubis
Nashville, TN

10/13/1921 – 5/28/2016

Eugene A. Nowell
Franklin, TN

5/18/1944 – 5/30/2016

Jesse W. Griffith
Hendersonville, TN

4/27/1932 – 6/03/2016

Richard E. Porter
Dickson, TN

5/06/1937 – 6/03/2016

Robert E. Kemper
Springfield, TN

12/24/1928 – 6/06/2016

Joe E. McCrady
Antioch, TN

5/17/1925 – 6/09/2016

Joe E. Napier
Waverly, TN

5/07/1925 – 6/18/2016

Denison Taylor
Smyrna, TN

4/27/1926 – 6/21/2016

Bedford F. Rucker
Nashville, TN

7/11/1925 – 6/21/2016

Harry J. Adams
Brentwood, TN

2/21/1936 – 6/25/2016

Joe W. Jackson
Hendersonville, TN 

12/25/1930 – 6/26/2016

Robert S. Wilkinson
Brentwood, TN

2/08/1945 – 6/27/2016

James E. Sharpton
Arrington, TN

6/26/1930 – 7/03/2016

David T. Hart
Nashville, TN

7/18/1938 – 7/05/2016

James L. York
Nashville, TN

3/21/1937 – 7/07/2016

Phillip A. Carman
Nashville, TN

5/19/1944 – 7/07/2016

Austin G. Ragan “Tooter”
Nashville, TN

11/22/1929 – 7/08/2016

Daniel M. Robbins
Nashville, TN

2/07/1920 – 7/14/2016

William E. Gass
Clarksville, TN

4/10/1930 – 7/16/2016

Oliver Tribble
12/21/1929 – 7/21/2016

Murfreesboro, TN

Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel


